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14 June 2024 
 
 
Dear Parent/ Carer 
 
What a wonderfully active week we have had here at CoPA. It is a pleasure to share this week’s news and 
events with you… 
 

 
Humanutopia Training - Year 10  
  
This week our Year 10 Heroes continued their heroes’ journey by taking part in Icon Training with 
Humanutopia. Here they continued to develop their leadership skills, communication, and teamwork in 
preparation to deliver inspirational mini workshops to Year 8 students. They worked really hard designing 
engaging presentations and preparing motivational talks. The Heroes are now working on improving their 
confidence to deliver these in future tutorial sessions. 
 
 
Year 8 Football Colts Team  
 
The Year 8 CoPA Colts Football team played against Stanground Academy on Thursday 
afternoon and turned in an excellent performance, winning 6-0. Stanground had taken 
the opportunity of a post-season friendly to rotate their squad and the Colts took full 
advantage. The team worked coherently as a unit helped by some outstanding individual 
performances, including player of the match Jack Redgrave. 
Jack was amongst the scorers along with Anas Malik (2 goals!), Marlon Gweshe, Alex 
Sacramento and Captain Henley Moore. There were also excellent debuts from goalkeepers 
Marius Geben and Denisas Grigaliunas. 
 
 
Cadets at CoPA 
 

 

Also, on Thursday, the Fletton, Talavera and Walton Army Cadet Detachment held 
their first annual army Cadet Parade. The aim of the event was to formally affiliate 
the Peterborough Detachments and Company HQ with the Royal British Legion, as 
well as to present awards.  

 
 

 

Present at the parade were cadets Naglis Zupla, 
Joel Greensides, Harry Simpson, Thomas 
White, and Rowan White. The cadets performed 
a ceremonial drill, with Rowan acting as the flag 
bearer. They then operated small activity 
stations for parents and siblings to try out the 
drill, fire a rifle, and first aid. 

  

 

http://www.greenwoodacademies.org/


 

Vaping Workshops 
  

Thursday was a busy day! Also, that day, we were lucky enough to welcome 'Healthy 
You' to CoPA for the day. They ran assemblies with all year groups looking at the real 
facts and risks that are linked to Vaping. It was a very informative and a hard-hitting 
experience for our students, who all came out discussing how impactful it was. 

 

 
Students of the Week 
 
Well done to our Students of the Week for this week: 
 

English Student U (Year 10)  Year 7 Student D 

Maths Raheemah Manan (Year 9)  Year 8 Student T 

Humanities Student C (Year 8)  Year 9 Abdulmalek Al Ammarin 

Science Student M (Year 7)  Year 10 Student A 

Performance Student J (Year 8)  Year 11 Student C 

Languages Student Q (Year 8)    
 

If not done so already, please can I ask that you take a moment to complete our ‘Permission to Publish Student Details Form’, 
whereby you can opt in or out of certain student details being published within newsletters (such as the above table). We’d love 
to share your child’s success! Thank you to those that already completed this. 

 
 
Year 10 PPE Timetable 
 
Year 10 students start their PPEs (Pre-Public Examinations) from next week. Please find the schedule 
below: 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 

Year 11 now approach their final week of exams; we are extremely proud of how they have approached 
their final GCSE examinations, where we can now start to turn our attentions in celebrating their 5 years 
with us. 
 
Leavers Day will take place on Friday 21 June. Year 11 students are asked to arrive at 11.30am where a 
final assembly will take place, followed by shirt signing and final goodbyes one last time. 
Following this the annual staff vs Year 11 students football match will take place from 3.30pm. Will the 
staffs undefeated record continue for another year? 
  
Prom takes place for Year 11 the following Friday, 28 June, between 7.00pm-11.00pm. A fantastic way to 
bring down the curtain on their time at CoPA. Further details of both days will be sent to parent/ carers at 
the beginning of next week.  
  

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=WnSRoNi3ek2yphNZBT1FEFr9hiiz0ARBsA7x4PM88T5UQkMySlQ4T1BGMFQxRVcxUFhYUEE0NTNNNi4u


 

Next week is the final week of external exams. Our Year 11 students have been fantastic during the 
exam period. Final exams are as follows:  
 

Date AM Exam (9.00am) PM Exam (1.30pm) 

Monday 17 June 2024 Russian Music / Statistics P2 

Tuesday 18 June 2024 Polish / Persian / Portuguese  

Wednesday 19 June 2024   

Thursday 20 June 2024 Hospitality & Catering  

Friday 21 June 2024   
 

 
 

Key Dates for the Summer Term 
 

17 June – 20 June     GCSE Written Exams continue. 
17 June – 6 July        Year 10 PPE Exams 
21 June                      Year 11 Leavers Day 
24 June                       Year 7 Parents Evening 
28 June                       Year 11 Prom 
3 & 4 July                   Year 6 Transition Days 

 
 

 
And finally… 
 
If you are celebrating Eid ul-Adha this weekend and next week I would like to wish you… 

 
 
Have a lovely weekend.  
 
Yours faithfully  
 
 
 
 

Mrs N Treacy 
Principal 


